
 

Hayward Classic Athlete Information 
May 5, 2024 

 
 

 
 
Packet Pickup starts at 8:30am and is in the entrance to the Garage – ask when entering the Gate. 
 
Parking 
Free parking is available in selected areas. Read the restrictions in parking lots and streets, but avoid the 
spaces marked “assigned at all times”. 
 
Awards 
Awards will be presented to the 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place finishers in each age division of each event. Awards 
are on the mezzanine level near section 220. 
 
No change of Events 
No switching or adding of events will be allowed. You must compete in your age group competition. 
 
Check-In 
Running Events: At least 15 minutes prior to your event start time at the Clerk’s table located near the 
entrance to the track. 
Field event athletes check in directly to the head official 20 minutes prior to the starting time of your event. 
If you do not check before the event starts, you will be scratched from the event. 
 
Field Courtesy 
Only competing athletes and officials are allowed on the infield and the track. Food is not allowed in the 
competition areas. It is allowed in the stands. 
 
Implements/Weigh-In 
Implement inspection starts at 8:15am. Take your implement to the Implement Inspection area near the 
entrance to the garage at least 50 minutes prior to your event.  Implements will be impounded and brought 
to the event area prior to the competition for your warm-up.  Implements not meeting specifications will be 
returned after the competition.  OTCM will provide some implements.  Implements that have not been 
checked in may not be in the competition area. 
RELAY: 
Sign up for the 4x100 relay by 1:15pm.  Relay forms are available at the packet pickup area.  Teams are in 
10-year age groups, e.g. 25-39, 40-49, 50-59. etc.  The age of the team’s youngest runner determines the 
age-group of the relay.  You must be entered in the meet to run in a relay. Entry Fees: $20 per team. 
 
Support for Officials 
The Hayward Classic Committee would like to express our appreciation once again to those of you who have 
contributed to the Officials’ Fund.  We initiated this project several years ago and have been gratified by 
your response.   


